CSD Luncheon
July 13, 2016

There were representatives from the Helendale, Daggett and Newberry CSDs, MWA, San Bernardino
County Road Dept, Supv. Lovingood’s office and Route 66.

SBO County Road Representative explained the new process for roads. Instead of rock, reclaimed
asphalt was used in the asphalt mix. It is supposed to have a 10-15 year life.

Ron Frame shared information regarding the meeting with Frontier Communications: There were lots of
problems with the change from Verizon to Frontier in the Victorville/AV/Hesperia areas. Businesses’
data and phone lines were down for 2-4 days. Frontier gave a phone line for immediate help. Frontier
also brought their help lines for California from out of the country to California. See Press Release.

MWA's Beverly Lowry said the MWA would be releasing water down the pipeline to Newberry Springs
sometime this fall --all the way to our ponds. She also said they just sent a check to our CSD for our
Community Garden. She encouraged Daggett CSD to apply for grants. Mark Staggs asked
representatives from Helendale and Newberry CSDs to attend a Daggett CSD meeting and share




